DRAFT MINUTES
Workshop Meeting
Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time:
Thursday, April 3, 2014 at 7:00 PM
Meeting Place:

Town Office Meeting Room, Sanbornton, NH


The meeting was called to order by Planning Board Chair Don Bormes at 7:05 p.m.

Roll Call
Members present: Don Bormes, Dick Gardner, Evelyn Auger, and Selectman Karen Ober 

Alternate Members present: 
Will Ellis 

Regular Members absent:
Carmine Cioffi     




  
         
Alternate Members absent:   
N/A
Others present at the meeting: Town Planner, Bob Ward

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members:  Will Ellis was seated for Carmine Cioffi  

Review and Approve draft minutes of 03/20/2014:  
Karen Ober made a motion to approve the draft meeting minutes of March 20, 2014 as written. Evelyn Auger seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  Will Ellis noted for the record that at the 03/20/2014 meeting, even though he was a non-seated Alternate Member, that he was opposed to the approval of the package of six proposed amendments to the Zoning Ordinance.  Evelyn Auger noted for the record that at the 03/20/2014 meeting she abstained on the voting for approving the package of six proposed amendments to the Zoning Ordinance.
Old Business

Discussion regarding the “Community Planning Grant” Program and proposed amendments to Zoning Ordinance for Town Meeting 2014:    
Chair Don Bormes opened the meeting to discussion of Old Business, Item 5(a) and asked who was going to speak for the group of concerned citizens represented in the audience.  Jane Goss stated that she and Jody Slack would speak for the group.  She stated that the group’s purpose in requesting to be placed on the Planning Board’s agenda was to ask questions concerning the proposed amendments to the Zoning Ordinance and about the Community Planning Grant (CPG) program application and administration process.  She stated that she does not fully understand the Workforce Housing (WFH) proposal and proceeded to ask questions and make statements of the group’s position.
Jane Goss stated that she had had meetings with Town Planner Bob Ward and had asked numerous questions.  She stated that Bob had thrown away information concerning the Community Planning Grant (CPG) Round 1 without presenting it to the Planning Board or Board of Selectmen (BOS).  (NOTE:  Bob later refuted Jane’s statement and stated that he had never seen any information concerning CPG Round 1 and that when he received information regarding CPG Round 2 he reviewed it and then determined that it was not a good fit for Sanbornton and tossed the CPG Round 2 information away).

Jane then quoted from CPG information which she had obtained from the Sanbornton Finance Officer’s file.  She referred to the process by which the CPG Round 2 application was prepared and filed with NH Housing Finance Authority (NHHFA).  She referred to an email from Ben Frost (NHHFA) to Bob Ward concerning options for obtaining planning consultant services to perform the tasks specified in the CPG Round 2 grant.  She stated that according to the Frost email, that if the Town of Sanbornton wished to “sole source” these consultant services from the Lakes Region Planning Commission (LRPC) it did not have to follow a competitive bidding process unless the Town has a bidding policy requiring such a bidding process.  Jane then referred to a “bidding policy” which Sanbornton does have in place and she then opined that the BOS did not waive the competitive bidding process and then concluded “so to me we didn’t do that grant right”.
Chair Bormes stated that the Planning Board has no jurisdiction pertaining to negotiating or executing contracts, bidding procedures or expending Town funds, but that these functions are strictly the responsibility and authority of the Board of Selectmen.  Don further stated that the acceptance of the CPG grant was approved by the 2013 Town Meeting with the Board of Selectmen listed as dispersing agent.
Jane stated that the six proposed zoning amendments are going to go on the Town ballot next week and that if the process is not done correctly and the zoning amendments were approved at Town Meeting that this matter “will get a lot more complicated” and could lead to a lawsuit against the Town.
Chair Bormes stated that the Planning Board’s authority and the Selectmen’s authority are separate and distinct and that Jane’s assertions should not co-mingle the two Board limits of authority.  Don further stated that the Planning Board has followed the legally prescribed procedure and has had everything reviewed by the Town’s attorney.

Karen Ober stated that this matter should be going to the Board of Selectmen since this contract with LRPC was approved by the BOS.

Jane asked if the BOS could instruct the Planning Board to remove the zoning amendments from the ballot.  Chair Bormes responded that the BOS does not tell the Planning Board how to function within the Planning Board’s statutory authority.

Evelyn Auger stated that she is opposed to one of the six proposed zoning amendments which is the reason why she abstained in the Planning Board’s vote to approve the six amendment going forward to Town Meeting.  She also mentioned that some of the six proposed zoning amendments are not driven by the Workforce Housing mandate but rather are proposals which the Planning Board had been working on before the CPG Round 2 grant was even applied for.
Jane stated that the CPG Round 1 was when Sanbornton should have done an assessment of whether or not Sanbornton complied with the WFH mandate.

Bob Ward apologized to the members of the Planning Board for “characterizing the positions of the individual Board members concerning the WFH law or representing their individual positions relative to WFH.

Bob made detailed reference to the requirements and conditions of the WFH statute (RSA 674:58-61) with specific reference to the minimum 50% of land area permitting WFH developments and the 5-plex housing requirement as well as the “restrictive covenants” requirements of RSA 674:60 (IV).  He also explained the implications of the “builder’s remedy” process and consequences.

Chair Bormes stated that the Zoning Amendment Public Hearing (held on March 20) was held in full compliance with state statutes and with legal review by the Town Attorney Chris Boldt.  He further stated that the Planning Board would not make a decision to remove the six proposed zoning amendments based on “an assumption” presented by an individual or group.

Judy Rich stated that she understood the consequences of the “builder’s remedy” and asked if she could develop her property (near Cawley Pond) as 5-plex workforce housing.  Bob Ward answered that this would be possible if the Superior Court decided in favor of the WFH developer.
Jody Slack asked if the proposed zoning amendments would allow 5-plex multiple-family WFH development in all six zoning districts.  Bob Ward answered that currently 5-plex multiple-family housing is only allowed in the Commercial Zoning District.  The proposed zoning amendment would also allow 5-plex multiple-family WFH development in three additional Zoning Districts, specifically the Historical Preservation, General Residential and General Agricultural Zoning Districts.  He added that the total area of these four zoning districts would allow WFH in approximately 51 % of the Town and that WFH would not be allowed in the Forest Conservation and Recreational Zoning Districts.  He then clarified the facts concerning the status of provisions for WFH in Andover.

Karen Ober stated that she did not become involved in the Community Planning Program/Round 2 application process until she attended a program orientation meeting in January 2013.
Dick Gardner thanked Bob Ward for clarifying his statement concerning the positions of the individual members of the Planning Board relative to WFH.  He also stated that he favors the Community Planning Grant program and the WFH initiative which the Planning Board has brought forward.  He further stated that all the planning services which Ben Frost (NHHFA) and Jerry Coogan (LRPC) were “consultation not dictation”.

Evelyn Auger stated that tonight’s SPB meeting should be considered “outreach” as prescribed by the terms of the CPG grant.

Judy Rich asked how the Planning Board will provide education and information to the voters to avoid the “uninformed voter” scenario at Town Meeting 2014.

Bob Ward proposed that the Planning Board initiate a balanced outreach effort between now and Town Meeting 2014 and reminded the Board that the CPG program requires that 5% of the grant be spent on outreach.  In response, the Planning Board decided to have one mid-week evening meeting and one weekend daytime meeting with the addition of a “balanced” factual press release to both the LACONIA SUN and the ECHO newspapers.

Downes Proposed Boundary Line Adjustment:
The Board briefly discussed the scheduling for the next Pre-Application Conceptual meeting with Dan Downes, currently scheduled for 04/17/2014.  Town Planner Bob Ward will check with Downes’ attorney Regina Nadeau to confirm meeting date and will advise Nadeau of Planning Board’s intent to charge Downes for any 3rd party review services.   Bob Ward reported on his meeting with the Franklin Planning Department and coordinating the review process with Franklin.  He will also check with the Board’s attorney Bernie Waugh to prepare for the 04/17/2014 Planning Board meeting.
Planners Update

a. Correspondence: None at this time. 
b. Upcoming meetings, conferences & workshops: None discussed    

Meeting Adjourned, The meeting adjourned at 9:40 p.m.

Next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, April 17, 2014 @ 7:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Ward
Planning Board Secretary pro tem
